
 

 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I am writing to update you on the arrangements for Wednesday 1st February. 
 
Following our initial risk assessment, I can confirm that our school and sixth form will be closed to 
all students except our Year 11 students.  
 
Year 11 Mock Exams 
Year 11 students will continue with the mock exam programme and it is therefore essential that 
they attend. 
 
Nasal Flu Vaccinations (Year 7 to Year 9) 
The nasal flu vaccinations scheduled for 1st February 2023 will continue as normal in the hall.  If 
you have completed a consent form to confirm that you are happy for your child to have the nasal 
flu vaccinations, please arrange for them to be at school at the beginning of the windows below: 
  
Year 7 – 9.30am – 10.30am 
Year 8 – 10:45am – 11:45am 
Year 9 – 12:30pm – 1:30pm 
  
We have decided not to cancel this event as the vaccinations are administered by a third party who 
are unlikely to be able to reschedule.  Although there will be SMRT present, we do not have 
capacity to provide supervision for students or take responsibility for the students and 
they will therefore need leave the school site at the appropriate time following their 
vaccination.   
 
The vaccination process should take no longer than approximately 15-20 mins so you may choose 
to bring them in and wait outside so that you can then take them back home.  
 
We fully appreciate that not all parents/carers will be able to accommodate this arrangement. 
 
Thank you for your understanding. 
  
Best Wishes 
 
Mr Planter 
Headteacher 
  


